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Calendar 

 
➢ Wednesday June 

17th- Water Board 
Meeting  

         ​7:00pm-8:30pm 
(Notice change to 3rd 

Wednesday of the month) 
 

 
➢ Tuesday June 16th- 

Village of Bismarck 
Meeting  
  ​6:30pm 

 
**Due to Covid 19    
restrictions, those  
wishing to join the    
meeting will need to do so      
virtually…. Please look for    
the virtual link on agenda     
that will be posted on the      
Village website and on the     
village office doors.   
Hopefully next month we    
will be able to post a link       
in the newsletter.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

      ​HOLIDAYS 
Father’s Day- 
June 21st 
 
 
 
 
 

June 2020 Welcome  
Welcome to June Village of Bismarck Residents. We have seen a lot of pools              
going up around the Village in preparation of some water fun this summer. We              
know that this summer will definitely be a change from the normal routines as we               
will not hear the sounds of cheering and bats swinging at our park. The Village of                
Bismarck Board wants to wish you all a safe and wonderful summer in whatever              
you choose to pass your time.  Take the time to rest, relax and enjoy.  
 
Please follow the Village of Bismarck facebook page @bismarckvillage for          
updated information. This is where we will post updates and events that may be              
of interest or importance to our community. Reminder to also follow us on our              
website villageofbismarck.org. Please send us any information on any events you           
have coming up so we can promote it on our social media and in our newsletter!!! 
 
Message from President/Mayor Brown- 

Hello fellow residents. I want to encourage everyone to please remain safe and 
healthy during this time.  I would like to remind residents to please lock their 
doors and be aware of what’s going on around you, not only in your 
neighborhood but also when you are out and about.  Please report anything 
suspicious to local law enforcement. Please reach out to any of the Board 
Members if you are in need of anything. The Village Board wants to remind all 
residents that the Board is here to help you in any way that we can.  
 
The Board continues to work on ways to support a storm water drainage system 
and/or ways to make repairs to help with the concerns in the Village.  The Village 
Board is excited that we are able to start working on some of the storm water 
concerns within the Village with a $10,000 grant received and phase 1 has started 
along Prairie Dr.  The Board would like the Village residents to know that the 
board continues to look and investigate grants and opportunities to help support 
this infrastructure.  
 
 

GETTING TO KNOW MEMBERS OF YOUR 
VILLAGE BOARD-  Mrs. Karel Volpert  

The month of June we are getting to know Mrs. Karel 
Volpert.  My husband Phil and I moved to Bismarck in 1973. 
We were buying our home when the tornado struck in 
Bismarck.  We were concerned for a time if we even had a 
house, but thankfully our property suffered only minor 
damage.  

 
We raised our 3 children Andy, Tim, and Mary in this 
community.  All three attended and graduated from 
Bismarck-Henning Schools.  I am a proud grandmother of 
six grandchildren-Murphy, Maya, Mia, Mavis, Brandon, and 
Ben. 

 
 I graduated with a Bachelor of Science and a Master of 

Science in Education degrees from Eastern Illinois 
University.  I taught primary students in Rossville and 

Danville for over 34 years.  My father was a principal and teacher, my mother was a teacher, 
and two of my children are teachers.  
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

         

Upcoming 

Events/News 
 

 
Eastern Illinois Food 
Bank- Drive-Through 

Distribution  
 

Saturday June 13th  
 9:30am – 10:30 AM 

       Carle Danville 
       2300 N. Vermilion St.  
 
       ​Saturday June 27th 
       9:30am-10:30am  
      Georgetown Fairgrounds 
      413 N. Seminary St.  
 

 
Saturday June 20, 2020 
 
 
 

 

 I am the director of Fair Hope Children’s Ministry.  Our mission assists those in need in 
Vermilion County with clothing, backpacks, school supplies, layettes, car seats, and pack 
‘n plays (which provide safe places for infants to sleep).  I represent Fair Hope on the 
Vermilion County Unmet Needs Committee. 

Playing the organ and piano at Bowman Avenue United Methodist Church in Danville is 
very inspirational.  Even during the stay at home order, I was privileged to play music 
which was a part of our online worship service. 

I am a proud member of the GFWC Illinois Woman’s Club of Bismarck.  We support the 
community through our scholarships, work at the park, cap collection for benches, 
fireworks donations, and more.  I am honored to be the Illinois General Federation of 
Women’s Club’s State Project Chairman in which members across the state work toward 
“Our Promise…A Safe Place for Every Child”.  During April, our club members participated 
in the state project by planting pinwheels throughout the community to bring attention to 
preventing child abuse.  

I am also the Membership Chairman for the Vermilion County Retired Teachers 
Association.  This job involves recording members’ names and address as well as 
assisting with communication to them. 

I enjoy taking my dog Cracker Jack for walks in the Village, raising plants and flowers, and 
working in my yard.  I love to attend sporting and educational events to support my 
grandchildren.  Volunteer work has been and continues to be very important to me. 

I became a trustee for the Village of Bismarck in 2008.  I enjoy my Board responsibility as a 
member of the Keep Bismarck Beautiful Committee.  It is rewarding to honor those 
residents who take pride in their property and to plant flowers and place greens in the pots 
along Holloway Street. 

I am very thankful to live in the village of Bismarck and honored to represent our citizens 
on the Village Board.  Residents may contact me by calling 759-7667 or 497-7616 or by 
emailing me at karelvolpert@gmail.com.  ​ ​Thank you Karel for your service! 

Bismarck Village News and Updates 
 

Summer is here and with summer heat and rain, we know the 
grass grows faster then we would like. Please remember to keep 
your grass and weeds down. ​The Village Ordinance Code 
requires residents to keep grass and weeds shorter than 8 
inches. This helps reduce risk of fires when the greenery starts to 
dry out. The Village also wants to remind residents that tall 
grasses and weeds are the perfect environment for insects like 
mosquitos to dwell and weeds are an excellent place for several 
different types of rodents to make a home. If this plush greenery 
is maintained properly, unwanted pests would be kept minimal.  

According to the Village Ordinance 2002-2, residents who do not 
keep their property well- maintained may receive a notice of 
violation from the Village Board. Those who receive this notice 

will have 30 days from the date the notice is received to get the violations corrected. For those 
who fail to do so, the Village Board will forward the violation to the Night Court unit, and the 
resident will be responsible for all fines and fees associated with the violation. 

The Village Board does not want anyone who is struggling to correct a violation to feel they do not 
have options.  If you are struggling with keeping up with the weeds or grass please contact the 
Village Office at 217-759-7984 so we can try to assist you.  Please call us before it gets out of 
control which makes it difficult for all involved.  Your Village Board is here to help.  

 



 
  
 
 
 
 
Reminders:  

 
Golf Cart  
Permits 
$35.00  
 
 Please 

contact Village 
Board Trustee Mary 

Potter at 
217-759-7592 to 

purchase.  
 
 
 
 

Village Clerk 
Office Hours: 

(Summer Hours 
June1-July30) 

 
Every Tuesday: 
6:30pm-8:30p  
 
Every Thursday:  
8am-11am 
 
Every 
Saturday  
(unless otherwise noted): 
8am-10am 

 
 

 

 

Village Needs 
We would LOVE to hear from      
you!! Please forward any    
praises,concerns or  
suggestions to any Board    
member. If your business or     
organization has an upcoming    
event and you would like it to       
be listed in an upcoming     
newsletter and on facebook,    
please email Village Clerk,    
Brandye Kizer, at   
bismarckclerk@gmail.com or  
bring to Village Office.   

 

Saturday June 20, 
2020 

 
A Bismarck Resident reports the following: The "unofficial'' Bismarck town rummage sale will be 
June 20th, rain or shine. No rain date. If you want to set up the day before, No problem. There will 
be No food booth or maps this year. Advertising will be done by those interested in participating on 
the “What's Happening in Bismarck IL” facebook page and your own facebook pages and your 
own signs that you put out. Please follow the Covid 19 regulations that are in force at the time that 
may include face masks, hand sanitizer and social distancing. Please remember to be patient and 
be kind. Please, also remember that this event would normally be sponsored by the 4-H club, so 
let's not ruin their reputation. The food booth that the 4-H club normally holds and the donations 
they get from the participants is their only fundraiser for the year. They use the money to make 
fruit baskets for the eldery and donate to the local food pantry. Please help them out if you can by 
making a small donation to the club. I will try to come around or will post an address to send a 
donation to. Let's keep this simple, have a sale or not, it's up to you. No complaints, no problems, 
just a fun day. I am not "in charge" of anything, I am just helping to get the sale going. The rest is 
up to you. Thank you. 

 

mailto:bismarckclerk@gmail.com


 

Keep Bismarck Beautiful-Summer Awards 
Each summer the “Keep Bismarck Beautiful” committee drives around town looking for beautiful 
yards to recognize for Keeping Bismarck Beautiful.  Every couple weeks the committee selects 4 
winners recognizing the residents homes for all the time and effort toward maintaining a beautiful 
yard/landscape. The committee began searching for these homes the first week of June and the 
committee is proud to announce the first 4 winners for June 2020!!!  

The first four winners for Summer of 2020 (in no particular order) are:  

 

This beautiful front porch belongs to ​Mr. and Mrs. Dan and 
Kate Dunavan​.  Their beautiful shaded porch is located on the 
quiet street of Franklin.  It is the perfect spot for the couple to 
enjoy watching the birds east at their bird feeders. 
Congratulations Dan and Kate!! 

  

  

This beautiful home belongs to ​Ms. Amanda Potter​.  After a 
hectic day, in the life of “being a busy mom”, you can find 
Amanda relaxing on her screened-in porch, with family and 
friends, watching the “hustle and bustle” of living on Holloway, 
the busiest street in town.   Congratulations Amanda!! 

 

 

This home has a 
meticulously well-groomed 
front yard, but the “stand-out” 
feature of the home is the 
new addition of the inground 
pool and the “tropical island” 
atmosphere of ​Mr. and Mrs. 
T.J. and Lisa Ribbe’s​ back 
yard!!  Congratulations T.J. 
and Lisa!! 

 

This year, the KBB committee added a new category called “ Most Improved”.  The award 
recognizes the winners of this award for all their hard work and efforts toward improving the looks 
of their yard.  

 

The first winner in this category for Summer 2020 goes to ​Mr. and 
Mrs. Sam and Liz Cole.​  They have spent many hours, inside and 
out, improving their Prairie St home.  Great Job Sam and Liz. We 
love what you have done!! 

 

 ​  Congratulations​ to all of this week's winners!!! Be sure to drive around town and “check out” 
these beautiful homes!!  



 
Keep Bismarck Beautiful  

Village Office Summer Flowers  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

SUMMER IS HERE, LET’S TALK ABOUT SAFETY 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
Public Health- IMPORTANT NOTICES  
CORONAVIRUS (COVID-19) 

Questions regarding COVID-19 can be directed to the IDPH hotline, 1-800-889-3931.  For 
additional information and Situation Summary updates regarding COVID-19, please refer 
to the Center for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and IL Department of Public 
Health (IDPH) website links below:  

CDC: ​https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html 

 IDPH: 
http://dph.illinois.gov/topics-services/diseases-and-conditions/diseases-a-z-list/coronavirus 

 OSHA: ​https://www.osha.gov/SLTC/covid-19/controlprevention.html 

  

  ​Village of Bismarck Contact Information  

Village of Bismarck          PO BOX 141             Office       217-759-7984 
                                                                              Fax          217-759-3021 
Website: ​http://villageofbismarck.org​       Facebook: @bismarckvillage 
 
President  
 Mike Brown         ​mayor@villageofbismarck.org​                 217-759-7984 
 
Trustees  
Jane Cress          ​cressfam29@gmail.com​                           217-759-7461 
Terry Light            ​terrylight49@gmail.com​                           217-759-7320 
Kris Kizer             ​busch1525@yahoo.com​                          217-304-5070 
Mary Potter          ​carbking@soltec.net​                                217-759-7592 
Sheila Switzer      ​smswitz60@gmail.com​                           217-497-7904 
Karel Volpert        ​karelvolpert@gmail.com​                           217-759-7667 
 
Village Clerk  
Brandye Kizer      ​bismarckclerk@gmail.com​                       217-759-7984 
 
Village Treasurer 
Adam Muehl         ​bismarcktreasurer@gmail.com​               217-759-7984 
 
Village Maintenance 
Dan Wright            ​dwbulldogs@gmail.com​                          217-474-0856 
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